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HIGH HOLY DAYS 
5777/2016 

 
Erev Rosh Hashanah 
Sunday, October 2 
Rosh Hashanah  

Monday, October 3 
Rosh Hashanah  

Tuesday, October 4 
 

Kol Nidre 
Tuesday, October 11 

Yom Kippur 
Wednesday, October 12 

 

Wishing our TNT Family 
A Happy &  

Healthy New Year! 



hǳǊ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜ ǎǘŀũ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ  ŀƴŘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ 
ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳ ōȅ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ 

òOne Brick at a Timeó 
Ponn Family Pathway 

Buy a brick to recognize  
special people or milestones in 
your life, or just honor  
someone you love! 

 

Please join Temple Ner Tamid 
as we secure our future while 
we build a solid foundation! 

 

Contact: 
office@templenertamid.org 

 

We accept  
 

MasterCard 
Visa 

Discover 
 

for your Donations  
& Payments 

 

Please call the office 
 and we would be happy 

to help you! 
 
 
 

Rabbi Richard Perlman 
Temple Ext: 201   rabbi@templenertamid.org 

 Cantor: Stephen Abramowitz 
 Temple Ext: 203   cantor@templenertamid.org 
  

Synagogue Administrator: Beth K. Hoffman  
Temple Ext: 200     office@templenertamid.org 
  

 President: Adele Lubarsky 
  pres@templenertamid.org 

 Vice Presidents:   
 Alan Titelbaum  alan@asmallcreation.com 
 Mimi Levy          mimlevy@hotmail.com 
 Roy Pincus          audioroy@hotmail.com 
 Loretta Band      perryband@aol.com 
                
                               

 Bookkeeper: Linda Swears  
 Temple Ext: 202      ltswears@comcast.net 

 Sisterhood President: Sue Callum 
 scallum16@gmail.com 
  

 Menôs Club President: Larry Malatzky 
 mensclub@templenertamid.org 

 Torah Fund Cards: Sue Savy  
 (617) 686-7470 suesavy@comcast.net 
 

SHABBAT & HOLY DAY 
CANDLE LIGHTING 

 
 

Erev Rosh Hashanah  
Sunday, October 2   6:05 PM 

Rosh Hashanah 
Monday, October 3   7:03 PM 

 
Friday, October 7         5:56 PM 

 
Erev Yom Kippur 

Tuesday, October 11   5:49 PM 
 

Friday, October 14      5:45 PM 
 

Erev Sukkot 
Sunday, October 16    5:41 PM 

Sukkot I 
Monday, October 17    6:40 PM 

 
Friday, October 21      5:34 PM 

 
Shmini Atzerat 

Sunday, October 23   5:31 PM 
Simchat Torah 

Monday, October 24   6:30 PM 
 

Friday, October 28      5:23 PM 

 
 

OFFICE 
 CLOSED 

Rosh Hashanah 
October  3 
October 4 

 

Columbus Day 
October 10 

 

Yom Kippur 
October 12 
Sukkot 

October 17 
October 18 

 

Simchat Torah 
October 24 & 25 



Rabbi Richard Perlman 
 

 
As we are entering the Yomim Noraim, ñThe Days of Aweò I 
hear many sounds swirling around me. First, I hear Cantor Steve 
tuning up his beautiful voice as he is preparing himself to lead 
our services as our beloved Hazzan using his gifted talents to 
act as our Shaliach Tzibbur ñour messenger to Godò. I hear him 
getting ready to assist us in prayer as we look to God for ac-
ceptance and forgiveness in the New Year. This year, I am per-
sonally looking forward to harmonizing with Cantor Steve dur-
ing the services as we have already discovered these past Shab-
batim, that we enjoy chanting, singing and harmonizing togeth-
er. Yes, in a very short time, we have already found that we 
make a ñgreat teamò and we look forward to bringing joy to our 
beloved Temple Ner Tamid family by working together and 
singing together. Hopefully you will find that together we deliv-
er spiritual and uplifting musical and teaching moments that 
will make an ever lasting impression. I hope that we can share 
memories that will last in your hearts and minds for many years 
to come and Lôdor VaôDor. For those of us who grew up in a 
Shul environment as children, we do have lasting memories of 
the days of Awe and I pray that we will offer those opportuni-
ties to this generation to hold on to, to remember and to talk 
about for years to come.  
I hear the sounds of Torah and as we grow close to the end of 
the Torah cycle. I recall the gift of Torah and the moment that 
the Children of Israel received this gift. If you listen very care-
fully, you will hear Moses saying: ñYou stand this day, all of 
you, before the Lord your God...ò  
If we think about this statement, it has to strike us as being ra-
ther interesting or frankly chilling. Think about it. Moses is tell-
ing all of Bônai Yisrael that they are standing before God just as 
God is, at that very moment presenting the gift of Torah to 
them.  
I wonder, why Moses was telling Bônai Yisrael what had to be 
obvious to them. The answer I can came up with is that, what 
Moses was trying to say, was probably not that obvious. I say 
this because nobody had ever witnessed anything like that be-
fore. Moses was, after all, talking about a moment when Godôs 
Covenant with Bônai Yisrael was being reintroduced, rein-
forced, and redefined. It was a time when Bônai Yisrael, the 
Children of Israel, were becoming ñAm Yisraelò, the People 
Israel, by way of being given the greatest gift, the Torah at Si-
nai. That gift lasts and lasts to this very day and into tomorrow!  
What we should not miss is that this was such a transformation-
al moment in time that Moses wanted to make sure that all of 
Am Yisrael, both then, today, and tomorrow, would understand 
that God will forever stand by this Covenant. More importantly, 
by highlighting Godôs presence to everyone, Moses is telling all 
of us that this Covenant is not only for the leaders, the officials, 
the Priests, the Prophets, the kings, the rabbiôs, the cantorôs, 
other Jewish professionals, or even synagogue board members, 
this Covenant is for all of us. 
Moses wants all of Am Yisrael, both then and now, to under-
stand that this Covenant is being given anew to every one of us, 
every day. It is being given anew to the chieftains, ñthe wood-
cutters and water carriers,ò even the ñstrangersò who choose to 
witness this Covenant and support it. 
Even more importantly, by using the wording: ñYou stand this 
day, all of you, before the Lord your God...ò we are being told 
that the giving of the Torah is not a once upon a time, or a stuck 
in time event. The giving of the Torah is an eternal gift that is 
an on-going, never-ending event. 
A good example of this happens to those of us who get an Aliya 
to the Torah. We get a sense of the timelessness of this when we 
recite the blessing before the Torah Reading. We say vônatan 
lanu et Torato. Baruch atah, Adonai, notein haTorah..ò 

ñBlessed are You, Lord our God, Ruler of the universe, who has 
chosen us from among all the nations and has given us the To-
rah. Blessed are You Lord, who gives the Torah.ò  
Notice the use of the ñNatanò and ñNotainò, and who ñgivesò us 
Torah? Whether we realize it or not, whenever we are called to 
the Torah, we are declaring its timeless nature. It not only in-
cludes all who stood at Sinai, it includes every generation that 
will ever be since that day. It is as if we, too, are standing at 
Sinai when we recite these blessings. 
The mystics who wrote the Kabbala understood this timeless 
sense of standing at Sinai. They viewed it as an ongoing cele-
bration of our united Am Yisrael that began with the gift of To-
rah and continues uninterrupted. This sense of unity, this sense 
of solidarity, was viewed as being so powerful that it allowed 
them to see and understand more of the Divine mystery than 
even the visions of the Prophet Ezekiel. Not only that, but the 
Kabbala went on to say that the term ñthis dayò was obviously 
referring to Rosh Hashanah! That is why we always read this 
particular Torah reading right before ñthis dayò. 
Interestingly, whenever I deliver a Dôvar Torah, my role is to 
bring the word of God to you, my TNT family. That is the role 
of a Rabbi. When Cantor Steve or sometimes when I Daven; 
when we lead the Services; we bring the word of our TNT fami-
ly to God. That is the role of the Cantor, the Hazzan. Yes, work-
ing together as a team, I your Rabbi and Cantor Steve, your 
Cantor are your appointed Shlichim, your appointed messengers 
who you have charged with the responsibility to keep the lines 
of communications open between you, us and God. We are ex-
pected to do this with a completely open mind, an open heart, 
and with complete love for you and for God, frankly, it helps if 
we are working together in perfect harmony. 
If we learn anything from the teachings of Mosesôs, I must ad-
mit that from the first service of Selichot to the end of Yom 
Kippur, every service is quite humbling to me. Selichot is an 
overpowering moment. Then, from that service until the long 
Shofar blast at Yom Kippurôs end, anyone who serves as a Rab-
bi or a Hazzan must work as hard as possible to try to blend 
minds and hearts with the congregation in order to properly 
connect the dots between them, us and our God. 
More than ever, now is the time when Rabbis and Cantors know 
that our unity and solidarity are on display and matter most. 
While the Rabbi and Hazzan are trying to sense and gather what 
the congregation and God want each other to know. Rabbis and 
Cantors feel our congregation searching for ways to complete 
their unfulfilled expectations. Rabbis and Cantors also know 
that there are others like them standing in pulpits throughout the 
world, serving countless Jewish people who are packed into so 
many different congregations, Reform, Reconstructionist, Con-
servative, Orthodox, Ultra-Orthodox, and others.  
This year, this Rabbi, would like to add a personal prayer. I pray 
that all Jews everywhere can finally learn to stand together as 
did those amazingly brave souls at Sinai who were searching 
out the bonds and commitments that link us all one to another. I 
will pray that, despite all of the profound differences that exist 
between us, somehow, we will recapture that amazing sense of 
wholeness and oneness that the ñHoly Dayò demands, so that all 
Jews can be ñat-one-mentò singing in perfect harmony with our 
God. Remember what Moses said to us, the Jewish people: 
ñYou stand this day, all of you, before the Lord your God...ò 
May we be judged in fairness and only for good.  
 
From our house to your house,  
Shana Tova U'metuka! (A sweet and joyous New Year)! 
 



  
 

 

ñTo everything, turn, turn, turn, there is a 
season, turn, turn, turn; and a time for every 
purpose under heaven.ò   
 
 Pete Seeger 1958/The Byrds 1965/
Kohelet (Ecclesiastes), around 950 BCE 
 

A Time Worth Celebrating 
 
 
What if you were an alien visiting our synagogue?   
I would have told you that over the next few weeks, 
we will blow a ramôs horn 100 times, fast for 25 
hours while standing and sitting repeatedly for many 
of those hours, shake palm, willow and myrtle 
fronds over our heads while turning over a citron 
fruit, dine on hot dogs and hamburgers (thank you 
Menôs Club!) in a poorly supported hut, beat the 
aforementioned fronds to submission, dance with 
heavy sacred scrolls, and (in my case), pass out 
from exhaustion.  Would youðthe alienðwant to 
stick around?  
 
Our Jewish holiday season can get so busy with 
sending Shanah Tovah cards welcoming visiting 
relatives, preparing specials meals, planning break 
the fasts,  building sukkot, and dry cleaning our fin-
est robes, that we might actually overlook what it is 
we are celebrating.   
 
Allow me to provide a quick primer, and to those 
already in the know, I promise we will all learn 
something new.  Rosh HaShanah is also known as 
Yom HaDin, the Day of Judgement, and Yom 
HaZikaron, the Day of Remembrance.  Of course, 
this Yom HaZikaron is not to be confused with  
Israelôs own Day of Remembrance.  Môdinat Yis-
raeil established their own Yom HaZikaron, as they 
remember fallen soldiers just before Yom 
HaAtzmaôut.  Anyone who has been in Israel during 
this amazing transition from sadness to joy will nev-
er forget the experience.   
 
Yom Kippur needs no other name, although Ameri-
can children have often separated the syllables so 
that we Jews ñKeep Pureò.  The language in the ser-
vice changes from ñkotveinuò ï G-d should write us 
in the book of life for the next year, to chotmeinuð
seal us in this book.  The Neilah service, which 
keeps the Holy Ark open at all timesðinvites us to 

pray fervently for forgiveness before the gates close.  
But in truth, the gates of judgment do not close until 
the 7th day of Sukkot, Hoshana Rabba, which we 
often donôt even celebrate.  (This is the day we beat 
the lulavim to a pulp).   
 
Sukkot has many names, including Chag HaAsif 
(the holiday of the ingathering of fruit for harvest), 
and simply HeChag (THE Holy Day).   With a time 
so joyous, itôs no wonder we read the contempla-
tiveðand often depressingðKohelet, the pen name 
of King Solomon.  There are countless contradic-
tions in this text, highlighted by the Chapter 3 text 
Pete Seeger appropriated (and The Byrds re-
appropriated in 1965).  Is it a time to build up or a 
time to break down?  A time for dancing or a time 
for mourning?  A time for war or a time for peace?   
The answer is, I suppose, both.  They are all part of 
being human, but, Kohelet reminds us, there is noth-
ing new under the sun, and at its core life is futile.  
Chew on that in your Sukkah!   
 
The 8th day of Sukkot, Shemini Atzeret (8th Day of 
Assembly) is actually not part of Sukkot at all, but a 
separate holiday actually mentioned in the Torah 
(Numbers 29:35).  This holiday marks the end of the 
fall harvesting season, so we chant Tefillat Geshem, 
the prayer for rain (after which we add those four 
words about wind and rain to the Amidah).  There is 
usually a Yizkor service around this time as well.   
 
Finally, Simchat Torah was not in the Torah, but 
instead added around the 3rd century CE, after the 
Torah reading cycle was fixed and canonized.   It 
represents the only major holiday that has no agri-
cultural (Sukkot, Pesach, Shavuot, Tu BôShevat), 
historical (Chanukah, Purim, Tisha BôAv), or Torah
-based (Rosh HaShanah, Yom Kippur, Shemini 
Atzeret) imperative.  We simply celebrate the end-
ing of one Torah reading cycle, and the start of a 
new one.  Flag waving, Torah dancing and imbibing 
came into view much later.   
 
Soédid you learn anything?   I hope these insights 
will give you one more reason to celebrate with 
Rabbi Perlman, myself, and our core shul-goers, be-
yond the High Holy Days and the Menôs Clubôs fab-
ulous dinner.  And if you know any aliens, please 
introduce me and allow me to welcome them.  There 
is certainly a time for that purpose under heaven.   
 
Celebrating 5777 with a song from my heart,  
Cantor Steve  
 
 

Cantor Stephen Abramowitz 



President, Adele Lubarsky 
 
  
           
Shalom 
 
This past month, our Temple has been busy with 
wonderful events. We have had an Auf Ruf, mean-
ingful parlor meetings, well-attended Sundaes on 
Sundays, meetings, planning for the High Holy 
Days, and fabulous Shabbat services.  
 
Membership is committed to provide opportunities 
for everyone to meet Rabbi Perlman this year. We 
have planned parlor meetings in membersô homes 
and several Meet and Greet events at the Temple. If 
you would like to attend a future parlor meeting, 
please let me know- lubarskya@hotmail.com. 
 
During a recent Board of Directors meeting, I shared 
a You Tube piece. Someone Else was the star of the 
video. We all know Someone Else. He/ she is the 
individual who always volunteers to do everything 
and anything. Someone Else understands that every-
one is busy and so instead of waiting for Everyone 
Else to complete the task, or do the shopping, or vis-
it the sick, or cover the office, or set up for the oneg 
or lunch, Someone Else jumps in before even being 
asked. Have you met Someone Else? Fortunately for 
TNT, we have many congregants known as Some-
one Else. However, we need more. My hope, as we 
begin 5777, is that we can count on more members 
to take some of the responsibilities from Someone 
Else and lend a hand. We are all working towards 
the same goal- keeping our Temple vibrant, wel-
coming, and the place to be.  
 
I look forward to seeing you in the coming weeks. 
Meaningful and inspiring services are planned. I am 
especially excited about a very special family orient-
ed Havdallah service culminating Yom Kippur. The 
service will be filled with light, joy, and ruach.   
Rabbi Perlman will join Cantor Steve on his guitar. 
The service will end with a sweet treat. 
 
On behalf of Mark and my family, I wish all of you 
a healthy, happy, and sweet New Year. 
 
LôShanah Tovah Tikatevu 
 
Adele 
 
 
 
 

Shalom Chaverim, 
 
The start to our school year was fantastic!  The spirit 
in the school is contagious ï both the teachers and 
the students are flying high and embracing the new 
school year. 
 
Our first class service was held on September 30th at 
Temple Tiferet Shalom. Thank you to members 
from both congregations who came to support our 
6th grade participants.  It was a lovely evening en-
joyed by all.  Thank you to our 6th grade parents and 
families for a lovely Oneg. 
 
The month of October will surely be busy with cele-
brating the Jewish New Year and all the wonderful 
Fall holidays that come with it.  Students will re-
fresh their High Holiday knowledge in the class-
rooms.  Students in grades 3-6 will also engage in 
ñelectiveò activities having to do with the holidays ï 
beautiful holiday collages were made with Mrs. 
Shuman and the traditional holiday songs were ñre-
learnedò with Cantor Steve and me.   
 
Thank you to our parents and guardians for embrac-
ing the new Sunday dismissal procedure.  It has 
proven to be effective and safe and I really appreci-
ate all of your continued support and patience. 
 
The Tefillot sessions have proven to be a wonderful 
start to our Sunday sessions.  They provide a great 
opportunity for the entire student body and faculty 
to be together.  The students are learning traditional 
morning prayers as well as some folk songs and the 
students seem to really enjoy this time together.    
 
Upcoming:   
No school Sunday 10/2 ï Peabody Centennial  
Parade 
No school Sunday 10/9 ï Columbus Day Weekend 
Sunday 10/16 ï Sukkot Decorating during RS hours 
Sunday 10/23 ï Consecration celebration for all 
NEW students K-3rd grade at TTS (flyer to follow) 
 

Lôshana Tova Tikatavu 
 
Tracy 

Religious School, Tracy Cranson 



Sisterhood Menôs Club, Larry Malatkky 
 
 
 
 

Menôs Club Happeningôs 
 

By the time you read this Rosh Hashanah and 
Yom Kippur are upon us with Sukkot and Sim-
chat Torah happening soon.  Thank you to Rich-
ard Band and his team for an outstanding job at 
ushering during the services.  The Menôs Club 
is looking ahead to our next event, our 18th an-
nual Sukkot Dinner. The Menôs club is looking 
forward to decorating the sukkah with the kids 
from the religious school. Alan Talewsky, Sid 
Zimmerman and their committee are preparing a 
traditional Friday night dinner to be held on  
October 21st, beginning with hors dôoeuvreôs in 
the Sukkah. Donôt miss it!  Look for details on 
the TNT website and in the bulletin. If you are 
interested in joining the Menôs club, have any 
ideas for new events or want to help me under-
stand if anyone is reading these articles, please 
email me at lmalatzky@gmail.com  
 
Some of our upcoming events are: 
November 10th ï Menôs Club Paid Up  
 Supper 
December 3rd ï TNT Menôs Club Annual 
Auction 

December 12th ï Texas Hold-em 
February 5th ï World Wide Wrap 
February 11th - Menôs Club and Sisterhood 
joint Comedy Night at Giggles 

 
Many other events are scheduled later in 
2016/2017 and additional events may be added 
such as Foxwoods/Mohegan Sun Trip and 
Menôs Club Patriots viewing party. 
 
From my family to yours, wishing you a healthy 
sweet and prosperous New Year.  
 
LôShanah Tovah, 
Larry Malatzky 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our new year started off on September 21st 
with our Torah Fund Dinner. Congratulations to 
Esther Kaufman and thank you to Sue Savy and 
Tracy Cranson and their committee (Judy 
Kemp, Irene Gustat, Ethel Babner, Loretta 
Band, Elisa Zimmerman, and Wendy Gershlak) 
for a wonderful dinner and evening. It was so 
nice to have Rabbi Perlman and his wife join us. 
We hope to see them at many more Sisterhood 
events.  What a great way to kick off our New 
Year! 
 
Our next event on October 19th is Card Party. 
This is always an enjoyable and delicious even-
ing.  Bring your friends!  Donôt forget our Paid 
Up Supper is on November 20.  Once again  
Tracy Cranson and Lisa Stone will spear head 
this event and we know the food will be out of 
this world.   
 
Stay tuned for our many more events this year. 
If you would like to volunteer, please let me 
know!  We are always looking for help.  
 
I wish everyone a spiritually fulfilling High 
Holidays and hope to see many of you at  
Temple. I also wish you an easy fast. 
 
LôShalom,  
Sue Callum 

We would also like to thank 
the following ladies for their  

donations to the  
Torah Fund Campaign 

 
Sharon Cores 
Ellen Chmara 

mailto:lmalatzky@gmail.com


Condolences to:  
Sandra Rosenbaum,  

Craig Rosenbaum & Jacqueline Rothman,  
Sara & Dan Marcq  

On the loss of their husband & father,  
 

Alan Rosenbaum  
 

Evelyn Ponn on the loss of her son -in -law  
David Ponn on the loss of his brother -in -law  

 
òMay the Almighty comfort you among all the mourners  

of Zion and  Jerusalemó 



MAZEL TOV!  
Allen Talewskyôs son Jonathan marriage to Stacy Lemeshow 
Ellen Winokurôs son Ericôs marriage to Annaleah Logan 

Susan & Howard Dantowitzôs daughter Malloryôs marriage to David Lopez 
Charlotte Dantowitzôs granddaughter Malloryôs marriage to David Lopez 
Grace & Al Newmanôs granddaughter, Jenna Bailenôs Bat Mitzvah 

Jane & Len Mulsmanôs granddaughter, Rachel Mulsmanôs Bat Mitzvah 
 
 

GET WELL 
 

Fran Schulman       Ronda Spitzer       Dorothy Eisenman   
Ellen Chmara         Larry Levine  

   
 KIDDUSH & ONEG SPONSORS 

 

Sisterhood & Menôs Club, Ritual Committee  
 

 To share your news or if you are interested in sponsoring an Oneg Shabbat or Kiddush 
Luncheon  in honor of a special occasion, Contact: office@templenertamid.org 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Every Monday Evening 
6:15 PM ï 7:15 PM 

 
Instructor: Jenn Pomerantz 

Co-sponsored by  
Temple Ner Tamid & NSJCC 
Only $5.00 per class 

Call Arlyne Greenspan  
at 978-471-5520 for more info 

 
ISRAELI DANCE GROUP 
 TUESDAY NIGHTS AT 

8:00 PM 
DONATION $1.00 
ALL ARE WELCOME! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Like us on Facebook! 

 

PILATES  
Sunday Mornings 10:00 AM 
Bring your own yoga mat 

 
 
 
 

Instructor: Jenn Pomerantz 
$40 for a 5 class punch card 
More info: arlyneg@nsjccc.org 



     

   The Pransky Financial Group 
        

ARE YOU TRAVELING?? 

PROBLEMS HAPPENĈ 
 

Now offering Worldwide Travel Insurance 
from one of the leading global providers 

 
for informationé 

Contact Alan Pransky      alan@pranskyfinancial.com 
617-538-0058 
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We are still Collecting! 
Save Cancelled Postage Stamps For  
the Holocaust Stamps Project! 

 
 
 
Students, staff, parent volunteers, and friends of Foxborough 
Regional Charter School have been saving, trimming, and count-
ing cancelled postage stamps since 2009 as part of a Community 
Service Learning initiative, the Holocaust Stamps Project. 
 
Five years ago, an ambitious goal was set ï to collect 11 million 
stamps to visually illustrate the enormity of that number of chil-
dren, women, and men having been killed as a result of preju-
dice, racism, and discrimination by the Nazi regime. Six million 
Jewish people and five million others considered by Germanyôs 
dictator to be ñenemies of the Stateò are being honored and me-
morialized by each of the collected stamps. 
 
Thousands of the stamps are being used, by small groups of tal-
ented middle and high school FRCS students, to create a series 
of 18 unique collage pictures that reflect causes and effects of the 
Holocaust. Long-term plans are for a public venue to be found 
where the entire collection of stamps can be permanently dis-
played in a custom designed acrylic sculpture, along with the 
whole collage series. As of mid-November, more than 6,611,500 
stamps had been counted, but there is a long way to go before the 
goal is reached. 

HEARING ASSISTANCE 
AVAILABLE AT TNT 

 
 
 

FOR EVERY SERVICE 
AND PROGRAM  

IN OUR SANCTUARY 
& SOCIAL HALL 

 
SEE GREETER FOR HEADPHONES 



WHY SCHELP TO BROOKLINE? 
VISIT THE SISTERHOOD 

 GIFT SHOP 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For more info: 
Contact Ethel Babner  
978-531-8605 

Come and check it out! 
TNTõs Lending Library 

  
 
 
 
 

Hope you have been enjoying 
the TNT Lending Library  

located in the Temple Lobby. 
 

We are in the need of  
current books to add  
to our selection. 

 
Please call Beth 

In the office for more 
information 


